
SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd

Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313

(586) 685-5750

COUNCIL MINUTES

Eastpointe Memorial Library
February 12, 2015
I. The meeting was called to order by Turgeon at 9:35 a.m. at the Eastpointe Memorial Library


Present: 
Smith (Armada), Hames (Center Line), Lusardi (Chesterfield), Neal (Clinton-Macomb), Sterling (Eastpointe), McDowell (Fraser), Thomas (MacDonald), DeMeulenaere (Ray), Harvey (Roseville), Ester (Shelby), Orlando (St. Clair Shores), Turgeon (Sterling Heights/SLC), Urban (Warren), Frezza, Linsday (SLC).


Absent:

Howard (Harper Woods), White-Owens (Lenox), Kammer (Lois Wagner), Worrell (Mount Clemens), McNaughton (Romeo), Russ (Troy), Doege (Utica).
II. Approval of the Agenda. 

Ester made a motion to approve the agenda, supported by DeMeulenaere. Motion Carried.

III. Approval of the Minutes.


Lusardi made a motion to approve the January 8, 2015 minutes, supported by Urban. Motion Carried.

IV. Suburban Library Cooperative Business

A. Automation System

Starting next week Thursday, February 19th (installed evening of February 18th) SLC will be live beta 
testing Symphony 3.5, which includes better reporting for ProPay. We will have dedicated support 
during this process. So if you or your staff sees anything that is not working as it should contact SLC 
immediately. A meeting with some member libraries was held to review Enterprise. Libraries can go to 
http://sbrb.ent.sirsi.net/client/default to see some of the changes that your library can request for your 
catalog. Please let Chris or Amy know what changes you would like. E-Resource Central is still 
working on some bug fixes. Sterling Heights Library is purchasing Envisionware Mobile Print, 
and will report on how it is working. The Library Network is looking at different automation systems 
and Tammy attended a demonstration for Polaris.
V. Announcements and Information

A. Advocacy – Everyone

State aid is expected to be increased in the Governor’s proposed budget for next year. At this time it 
is very important to keep in touch with your local legislators. Invite them to library events, offer them 
office hours at the library, etc. May 4- 5, 2015 is National Library Legislative Day in Washington D.C.
B. Discussion Topic: Gleaner’s Food for Fines/Food for Thought Campaign.
Yes, several libraries are interested. Tammy will email forms/information to the directors. The program will run from March 23 – May 1, 2015, but libraries can sign up for whatever time period they would like. Libraries also discussed working with other organizations as collection sites: military donations, Toys for Tots, glasses, cell phones, etc.
VI. Member Libraries’ Announcements/Concerns

Thank you to the Eastpointe Memorial Library for hosting today’s Advisory Council Meeting. Tammy will register for The Passion and Partnership webinar about creative program planning. This webinar is Feb. 25 at 2 p.m. at SLC. Contact the Cooperative if you are interested and how many from your library will attend.
ARM – Getting ready for the 100 year anniversary of the library with an open house.
CHE – Elizabeth, the new head of adult services is working out very well. Added 4 iPads in a kiosk in the children’s area. 
CLL – Started the budget process, new windows and computers are being requested. The city will be celebrating it’s 80 year anniversary next year, and is looking for a new logo. The city has also started strategic planning.
CMM – The Library for the Blind has added a new 22 ½ hour position to the staff. If your library is interested in training, or having Library for the Blind representatives at events, like a senior expo, contact Anne Mendel at amedel@cmpl.org. The 4th annual Taste of the Town fundraiser is April 24. This year’s theme is a hoedown. The library is updating policies. Starting Monday, frontline staff will be able to waive up to $250 in fines. Also starting this Monday, if patron’s have questions about fines, etc. and they pick that option from the phone menu, they will be forwarded to a representative from Unique Management. Unique will have access to the library’s circulation system and will be able to negotiate with the patron, saving library staff time. All library staff will be charged fines for the month of March, but will have the option of waiving those fines. 
EPL – Starting the budget process, several capital improvments are being requested. The library will be getting a new front entrance and landscaping. The city is looking for a new logo. A lot of programming has been planned, including a second trivia program with Jeopardy contestant Sandie Baker. 
FRA – Continuing to weed the collection. Looking to update policies, changing some circulation limits and renewal policies. 
HPW – Absent
LEN – Absent
LWM – Absent
MPL – The Friends group purchased two ipads for the children’s area. The city was awarded a Sustainable Harbor grant, and is holding meetings at the library about the vision or future of the city.  
MTC – Absent
RAY – Still waiting for library floor plans from Library Design. Starting the budget process.
ROG – Absent
RSV – Doing Blind Date with a Book. Starting the budget process. Do any libraries have options other than collections for patrons who owe large amounts in fines, etc?
SCS – The Friends are having a Buy a Chair campaign to raise money for new meeting room chairs. So far they have raised over $6,600. Starting the budget process. Tot-Time program on Wednesday’s and Thursday’s has become so successful, a once a month Saturday session has been added. 
SBL – Have a new assistant director. A full-time and part-time children’s librarian positions will be posted soon. The city has started a vision/priority process. Number one on the list is expansion of the campus where the library, court, recreation center and communications department are located. The library’s new website debuted this week. 
SHL – Started the budget process. The library will be getting a new bookdrop. Purchasing the Mango language database. The city has a new logo and slogan – Innovativing Living. The library’s new slogan will be Innovating Learning. Working on a mural program made up from 300 – 500 drawings from residents through Project S.N.A.P.
TPL – Absent
UPL – Absent
WPL – A lot of programming has been scheduled. Starting a new book club to be held at local breweries, called Books, Brew and Banter. Printing costs from Envisionware was increased to $.15 per page. Two staff are on medical leave, being replaced by 90 day temporary employees. Library staff interviewed the Mayor and did an announcement about the library accepting credit card payments for TV Warren. 
VII. Public Participation
None.

VIII.  Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 11:25 a.m.
IX. Next meeting date 
The next meeting will be March 12, 2015 at 9:30 a.m. at Suburban Library Cooperative – refreshments will be provided by Center Line Public Library. 
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